
 

CSS GENERAL MEETING MINUTES 
 

August 1, 2023 
 
Officers present: Tony Schavone, Tom Horton, Debbie Ruby 
 
Board Members present: Donna Stewart, Laura Schavone, George McMullen, Ann Meeuwenberg 
 
29 Members Present 
 
Tom Cuccio led the members in the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
No quorum was declared by President, Tony Schavone. 
 
President, Tony Schavone, called the meeting to order at 7:02pm. 
 
Tony welcomed the club. He has been very tired lately and needs to sit to rest his legs. He is having an 
MRI tomorrow for his leg issue.  
 
Donna Stewart had no guests to introduce. 
 
A motion was made to waive the reading of the minutes for last month’s meeting. It was a unanimous 
vote to waive the reading. 
 
Membership Secretary, Sherry Anderson, was absent. 
 
Treasurer, Tom Horton, gave the bank balance and told us how much he spent for the car show. 
 
In Sherry’s absence, Tom talked about the Bylaws. We will vote on the changes at the September 
meeting. The dues have changed and we split up the Secretary and Membership into two officers. Lets 
make changes now. 
 
Vice President, Monica Valparaiso, was absent. She gave Tony flyers to put out up front. Corvette & 
Coffee is August 5.  
 
Charity Representative, Will Grohmann, was absent. Please continue to bring your pop-tops for the 
Ronald McDonald House. Shirley and Gary Jones gave a big bag of pop-tops! 
 
Joe Orrico, NCCC Governor, was absent. 
Care and Kindness, Jean Pence, was absent. Tony gave the birthdays and anniversaries. 
 
Webmaster, Douglas Mariani, reported that the website is up to date. He needs help making updates for 
the committee people, sales reps and sponsor reps. Please let him know what changes to make. 
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Debbie Ruby, Newsletter Editor, thanked everyone for pictures and articles. Check out the newsletter on 
our website. She also reminded the club to email pictures to Rubypics@aol.com. There is no cost to put 
an ad in the newsletter, so if you have something to sell, please let her know.  
 
Laura pointed out shirts for the car show up front. There is no date on the shirt. Please wear your shirt 
from the last car show. 
 
Since the CSS Car Show will be on August 19, which is the 3rd Saturday of the month, we will not be 
meeting at the La Habra Bowling Alley Parking Lot this month. There will be a car show meeting at the 
board meeting, August 15. Tony forgot the sign-up sheet for jobs at the car show, so he will call you. 
Email him what you want to do. We currently have 57 cars signed up, but only 20 club members. 
Members’ cars will be in the lot with the guests. There will be parking in the lot and on the street. Trophies 
are being made and will be ready for the show. There is a covered patio at the Elks Club for shade, but 
bring water and ice.  
 
In order to have a raffle at our car show, we need gift cards to give away. Please bring them to the car 
show / board meeting. 
 
Dave MacDonough was absent, so Eric Ellsworth talked about the Corvette Super Shots. Six people 
came in July. They meet on the last Saturday of the month at Prado Olympic Park. It’s a lot of fun and 
everyone eats at Flo’s for lunch afterwards. All are welcome.  
 
There were five $10.00 winners for the Raffle. 
 
Dinner raffle was won by Bill DeForrest.  
 
Jeanne Prescott won the Clean Car Award. 
 
Yummy goodies were provided by Kieth Huff and Bob Mosey. 
 
Meeting was adjourned at 8:06pm.  
 
Respectfully submitted by, 
Debbie Ruby 
Recording Secretary 
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